Freedom of Information Act 2000 - Traveller Pitch Fund allocations 2011 - 2015

Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
We are seeking to establish the precise number of additional permanent Traveller pitches created by the Government's Traveller Pitch Fund and are writing to all local authorities and other providers that have received funding for the development of new pitches.    

The site(s) in question in your area are -

Meynells Gorse - 21 pitches 

Greengate Lane - 6 pitches 

Redhill Way - 10 pitches

Our question is -
 

'What is the net increase in the number of pitches in your area as a result of the above development(s)?'

We are asking you this question under the Freedom of Information Act because the Government does not currently collect these important data centrally, as we believe it should.

In calculating the net increase, please disregard any pitches that were so derelict as to be incapable of use, but include all pitches that were habitable, even if they lacked some amenities. It may be, for example, that a development of 10 new pitches has replaced 8 existing pitches that were poorly designed and lacked certain amenities - in this instance the net increase is 2.  On the other hand, if the 10 new pitches replaced a derelict site that once contained 8 pitches, none of which was usable, then the net increase is 10.

Answer: 
The net increase is an additional 16 pitches as Greengate Lane and Redhill Way are new sites.  Meynells Gorse was an existing site with 21 pitches that have all been refurbished.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
